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Dear resident, 
The City of Vaughan is upgrading stormwater management facilities and outfall locations (such as 
pipes, ditches and other structures that convey stormwater,) in Rainbow Creek Park, located at 5450 
Highway 7. 

Project details 
Work includes the construction of two stormwater management ponds, installation of a new tennis 
court and the reconstruction of pathways, which will include relocating pedestrian lighting. 

Construction timelines  
The City-retained contractor, R&M Construction, will resume construction this week. Work is expected 
to be completed by fall 2025. 

More about the construction 
• There will be increased truck and equipment activity in the area, particularly along Moonstone

Place, which will serve as the main access route to the construction zone.
• The Moonstone Place entrance to Rainbow Creek Park will be closed during construction.
• Temporary traffic diversions and pedestrian pathway detours within Rainbow Creek Park will

be required to allow construction to proceed safely and efficiently.
• Roads will remain open to vehicles and pedestrians.

Project details and timelines will continue to be posted at vaughan.ca/InfrastructureProjects. 

Contact 
Infrastructure Delivery department 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917
Infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca
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